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March 5, 2019
 
Dear Friends,
 
I hope you are enjoying the sunshine despite the cold weather.  It has seemed so rare this winter to see the sun in all its brightness.  May you soak it in and let your light shine!
 
Prayers –
            Wayne Pina and his family on the sudden death of his sister, Nancy Reynolds on Sunday.  A time to greet the family will be held on Tuesday, March 12th at 10:00 am in the Fellowship Hall followed by a service of Memory and Celebration of Nancy’s life at 11:00 am in the Sanctuary.
            The family of Barbara Moreau who died on February 25th.  Her service was held on March 2nd in the Sanctuary.
            All in need of our healing prayers.
            The victims of the tornadoes in Alabama and neighboring states.
            Our brothers and sisters in the United Methodist Church who going through extremely difficult, divisive times.
            For peace.
 
Tonight at 6:00 pm is our Fat Tuesday celebration in the Activity Room.  Also known as Shrove Tuesday or, Mardi Gras, this is the day before Ash Wednesday, the beginning of the season of Lent.  Traditionally, people would empty their cupboards of many of the more “sweet” foods in anticipation to a more austere season that is Lent.  Tonight, bring a dish to share.  Following the shared meal, we will play games and enjoy conversation.
 
Join us for a worship experience on Ash Wednesday, March 6th at 7:00 pm in the Chapel.  This is a simple service of hymns, scripture readings and receiving ashes, a reminder of who we are and of our relationship with God.
 
The Great Courses group meets tomorrow at 9:00 am in the Parlor.  We will continue our study of and conversation around the Apostle Paul and the coming together of the New Testament.  All are welcome.
 
The first of our Lenten Breakfasts is this Sunday at 8:00 am in the Fellowship Hall.  Join us for a delicious breakfast prepared by the Kitchen ministry and a devotional reflection, this week lead by the Green Team.
 

You may continue contributing to the March Communion offering, this month designated for the America for Christ Offering of the American Baptist Churches, USA, for ministries in the United States and Puerto Rico.  Please prayerfully consider your gift for this important offering.
 
Sunday in worship we celebrate the first Sunday in Lent.  The Folk Group will sing “A Little More Jesus” by Erica Campbell, and the Sanctuary Choir will sing the anthem, “Safe in His Love,” by Beck.  The Gospel reading for the first Sunday in Lent is always the story of Jesus in the wilderness and the temptations he faced from either Mark, Matthew or Luke.  Luke 4: 1-13 is the reading with Jesus in the wilderness wrestling with choices he and we always are faced with - choices about wealth and power and comfort – and/or faithfulness to who you are and what God is calling from you.  I invite you to read and reflect on this very familiar story.
 
At a former church, several people in the congregation wrote reflections or poems for the season of Lent.  The following is one I was reading this morning as I glanced out at the snow covering the ground on this March day.
 
     This morning I stood in my bedroom and looked outside at the flower garden that is covered in snow. Buried six inches deep throughout the small garden, there is a mixture of forty tulip and daffodil bulbs. I shiver as I think how cold the bulbs must be with frozen earth separating them from the outside world. 
     As I gaze at the garden I begin to think of resurrection, rising again to life. I am reminded that one day soon the snow will melt, the ground will thaw, and the sun will warm the earth. When the bulbs feel the warmth of spring they will begin to send their sprouts from their grave to the outside world. Stems and leaves will surface followed by beautiful blossoms. And as I stand at this same window I will marvel at my beautiful garden. Correction!! It is not my garden. The earth in all of its beauty belongs to that Great Spirit that moves in our midst. What a God!!
 
“For as the earth brings forth its shoots, 
and as a garden causes what is sown in it to spring up, 
so the Lord God will cause righteousness and praise 
to spring up before all the nations.”
 
Isaiah 61: 11
 
Peace be with you.
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